
PS 166Q March 2022 PTA meeting:  

The general monthly meeting for the PTA of PS 166Q was held on Monday, March 7, 2022  via
Zoom. It was called to order  at 6:44 PM, presided over by Jennifer Tuttle. Meeting started late
due to 2 different links being sent out for the meeting via social media.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  

Highlights of the minutes for February 2022 were read to membership. The minutes are
approved without opposition. 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

● Ms.Geller welcomes everyone
● Only 1 active Covid case in school
● More test kits to come home with kids
● First day with mask mandate lifted - a mix of students and teachers wearing or not

wearing. School is emphasizing not judging anyone’s choices.
● School looking to implement new phonics program
● New ICT classroom coming

TREASURY REPORT 
● Not much change in books from last month
● New ESS price will be $25
● Total Assets $125,606.81
● NYS Vaccine Referral Program $13, 500 income was broken out as a separate line item,

as it won’t be a regular source of income ongoing

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

● Reminder that PTA meetings 1st of the month. If anyone wants to discuss
anything specific during the meeting please submit a request 2 weeks prior.

● Meeting dates for the remainder of school year - 4/4, 5/2, 6/6
● Reminder to give consent for Covid testing in the school
● Auction 2022 is receiving donations and next meeting will be March 10 at

8:30p
● Still looking for for a new fundraising chair/co-chair, or help with Fundraising

committee
● Support PS 166Q with our neighborhood Code Ninjas
● Picture Retake day information was shared and Class Composite pictures will

be coming later in the school year
● Read-A-Thon kicked off today - Executive Board member Paul Wagner shared

how to sign up and information about the 4 RAT award bundles



COMMITTEE REPORTS

Fundraising
● Amazon smile - don’t forget to set it on your phone and to reset when it

expires

Social
● ENCANTO Movie night Save the Date for March 29, in person in the

school auditorium  - waiting on guidance as to how many folks can RSVP

Enrichments
● All enrichment programs have either started this week, or will begin next

week for ALL GRADES

Communication

● New website is almost finished!
● Need graphic designer, IT or marketing folks, and translators. Please email PTA if

interested

Community Engagement
● New ESS price will be $25 for 2022-23 school year
● Looking for volunteers to distribute supplies

SLT Report

ADJOURNMENT: 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:38pm


